
Wolf River Lutheran High School

NEWSLETTER
March 13, 2024

Pastor Hayden Lukas lead chapel this morning

Greeting Families and Supporters,

Today is the day the Lord has given us, a precious opportunity for us to cherish

and embrace. With each sunrise, we are reminded of His boundless love and

mercy, filling our hearts with gratitude and hope. In the midst of life's trials and

triumphs, His presence remains constant, guiding us through the journey with

unwavering faith. Let us rejoice and be glad in this day, for it is a testament to His

infinite wisdom and grace. May we walk in His light, spreading kindness and

compassion to all whom we encounter, and may His blessings continue to shower upon us, now and forevermore.

Have a wonderful week! Blessings, Mrs. Kosmerchock

VERSE FOR TODAY: What an incredible thought! We are dearly loved as God's chosen and holy children. No

wonder God calls us to a lifestyle of compassion, kindness, humility, gentleness, and patience! Think how often

our Father needs to use these qualities with us! How can we not share

with others what God has already so abundantly shared with us?

ART CLUB - There will be NO Art Club this week with Parent/Teacher

conferences. Art Club will resume on Thursday, March 21, 2024, 3:30 -

5:00 p.m. - in Mrs. Reichle’s classroom. Thank you.

PARENT/TEACHER CONFERENCES - this Thursday, March 14th

from 3:30 - 6:30 p.m. All parents and guardians are invited to meet

with each teacher and discuss student progress or concerns. Families

will not be assigned a set time to meet.

BOOSTERS -We are asking WRLHS students to help with the Booster Club's upcoming Trivia Event on,

Sunday, March 17th. There is a sign up sheet available in the commons area. Students helping will receive Service

Hours for their help.

MARCH 21 UPDATE - On March 21st, the Freshman, Sophomore & Junior students will be taking the PreACT

and the ACT test. The Seniors will have a NO SCHOOL DAY (Senior Skip Day) as they will not be taking a

test! School will be dismissed at 1 p.m. Please make sure ALL students are in attendance for the test!

NWTC DUAL CREDIT OPPORTUNITY - Northeast Wisconsin Technical College (NWTC) Green Bay Campus

will be hosting brief dual credit information sessions at their Spring Open House on Thursday, March 21st

from 3:00-6:00 p.m. All families and students are welcome to visit the campus and learn about exciting and

innovative programming available. The dual credit information sessions are designed specifically for families of

students in grades 8-11. For more information check out their website www.nwtc.edu/openhouse
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OFFICE HOURS DURING SPRING BREAK - The office will be open Tuesday- Thursday, April

2-4, from 9:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. Office will be closed April 1 & 5, 2024. School resumes on Monday,

April 8, 2024.

ENROLL NOW FOR NEXT YEAR - Online registration is available for all returning students and

families. Feel free to print off the registration form if that works easier for you and return the

completed form to the school office!

WISCONSIN PARENTAL CHOICE - Deadline for School Choice is April 18th. Don’t miss

out on your opportunity to apply!

CHAPEL NEWS - Pastor Lukas led chapel this morning. Thank you, Pastor Lukas, for the wonderful message

and for the beautiful guitar music you shared with all of us this morning! We collected $34.00 in offerings this

morning. The 4th quarter chapel offering will be going to a young woman named Lauren Dawson. She is

graduating from Concordia University Nebraska this spring and will be going abroad to teach English through a

Christian non profit in Tunisia in the fall. We will be helping to support her financially in this endeavor as well as

praying for her time there and possibly connecting with her and the students she is working with next fall! Lauren

is also a former student of Miss Rusch’s.

HOT LUNCH SCHEDULE - Hot lunch was served today by Group 8. Thank you for the delicious chicken

alfredo, noodles, garlic breadsticks, and dessert! Group 1 will be serving next week. Thank you again for being a

part of the Wednesday hot lunch meals!

HOST FAMILIES NEEDED - Great News! Wolf River is now certified to accept international students.

Please help us increase enrollment by considering being a host family. For more information please call the office

at 715-745-2400. Thank you!

SUMMER CAMP OPPORTUNITY - Explore careers in Natural Resources, June 9-14, 2024.

$200/student includes instruction, materials, 5 nights lodging & 15 meals. Throughout the week-long program in

beautiful Eagle River, WI, students are immersed in real-life field activities and development of outdoor skills

while learning from industry professionals. You’ll have the opportunity to explore our 40-acre forested campus in

your free time too! Scholarships available -complete scholarship portion of application for consideration.

(students entering their Junior & Senior year.) For more information see Mrs. B or Mrs. K. Applications are due

May 13, 2024. Applications and more information are available at www.TreesForTomorrow.com

Allied Health Day Camp - students must be entering their Junior or Senior year of high school, and are at least

16 years old. This is your chance to find out firsthand the roles, relationships and responsibilities that make

careers in allied health professions so rewarding. July 31, 2024. 1:00 - 7 p.m. Cost is $100. Includes camp

t-shirt, dinner, supplies and fun giveaways. Deadline to apply: until camp is full. For more information see Mrs.

B or Mrs. K. Applications and more information are available at admissions@bellincollege.edu

Nursing Camp - students must be entering their Junior or Senior year of high school, and are at least 16 years

old. Two days of hands-on simulations and learning to help narrow your future career options. Students will

spend one day at Bellin College participating in different hands-on simulations relating to the area, the other day

will be spent traveling nearby hospitals and shadowing healthcare workers. Great opportunity! Dates: June 25-26

or July 23-24. 8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. Cost is $100. Includes camp t-shirt, lunch, supplies and fun giveaways.

Taking applications until camp is filled. For more information see Mrs. B or Mrs. K. Applications and more

information are available at admissions@bellincollege.edu
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TRACK AND FIELD NEWS - Practices are Monday-Friday from 3:30-5:00 p.m.

THRIVENT CHOICE DOLLARS - We received a total of $565.00 in Thrivent Choice dollars from multiple

supporters! Thank you so much for the support!

Thrivent members have untilMarch 31, 2024 to direct your remaining 2023 Choice Dollars to Wolf River if you

are interested.

How to direct Choice Dollars online - 1. Log in to thrivent.com with your username and password. (If you

haven't yet registered on thrivent.com, click Register now. 2. Select Direct Choice Dollars from the left side or at

the bottom of your Account Overview screen. 3. Choose the organization to which you want to direct Choice

Dollars: a. To direct to a previous organization, simply locate the organization listed under Previous organizations

you've chosen. b. To direct to a new organization, enter keyword(s) like organization name, ZIP code, cause, etc.

Click the magnifying glass icon to search. 4. Enter the specific number of Choice Dollars you wish to direct and

click Review. If you are satisfied with your choices, click Confirm to direct your Choice Dollars.

WISH LIST - LATIN CLASS - would like to reach out and see if you or someone you know may have a Latin

Vulgate that you would be willing to donate to the school for Latin 2 class next school year. It is a Latin Bible

(called the Binlia Sacra Vulgata (vulgate). If you are interested in purchasing one, please see the attached link.

Thank you so much for your help!

https://www.amazon.com/Biblia-Sacra-Vulgata-Vulgate-Bible/dp/1598561782/ref=sr_1_fkmr0_1?crid=26W1CDIMU3PJ3&dib=eyJ2IjoiMSJ9.oaCAwsgoRsCu
jw4ZI8BdvTUiZZty5DUPgIBceqcGUKJFDhoDcrqJK7-Jo46XIjUp.T-fMQQj3vwHY9ZrqDqvkvA6Apds3_29ucdI2cajcsjc&dib_tag=se&keywords=the+vulgate+c
ph&qid=1708617946&sprefix=the+vulgate+cph%2Caps%2C128&sr=8-1-fkmr0

A Look Ahead…

March 13 - Strength and Conditioning, 3:30 - 4:30 p.m.

March 13-15, Track Practice begins, 3:30 - 5:00 p.m.

March 14 - Parent/Teacher Conferences, 3:30 - 6:30 p.m.

March 14 - NO ART CLUB this week

March 15 - Strength and Conditioning, 3:30 - 4:30 p.m.

March 15 - Wolf River Fish Fry, 4-7:00 p.m.

March 17 - WRLHS Trivia Event, 1:30 p.m.

March 18 - Strength and Conditioning, 3:30 - 4:30 p.m.

March 20 - Strength and Conditioning, 3:30 - 4:30 p.m.

March 21 - Pre ACT/ACT testing
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